
RFS Southern Highlands Team 

UPDATE ON LAST NIGHTS FIRE ACTIVITY IN THE WINGELLO, PENROSE BUNDANOON AND 

EXETER AREAS [MORTON FIRE] 

Posted at 1010 on Saturday 11.1.2020 

During the afternoon fire activity significantly increased in the area to the south of Teudts Rd Penrose and 

impacted on a number of properties at that location. 

Prior to the arrival of the southerly change last night there were additional resources staged in the area to 

respond to any run of the fire or new ignitions. These crews were also ready to conduct property protection 

measures if required. These strike teams were from FRNSW and local and out of area NSW RFS crews. 

When the southerly arrived there was a substantial increase in fire activity that turned the fire and potentially 

could cross Penrose Rd and threaten properties from Penrose to Bundanoon. However with the resultant rise in 

humidity and lowering of the temperature the fire activity abated quickly and crews were able to control the 

fires edge. 

The Bushfire Warning Level was raised from WATCH and ACT to EMERGENCY WARNING at 1.09 am and 

a phone based Emergency Alert was issued to advise the community of what they should do. 

The Morton Fire is currently at ADVICE 

Building Impact Assessment Teams will inspect several properties within the burnt area to collate information 

on any extent of damage. 

Today crews will continue to patrol and mop up any hot spots. 

Milder conditions will follow the southerly change for the next couple of days and a reassessment will be 

carried out today on the overnight movement of the fire and a review of containment strategies. 

Residents should be aware that the Morton Fire is still not contained and may impose further threats until it is 

declared out.  

The message from the NSW Rural Fire Service is unchanged: 

 Remain vigilant and monitor the location and movement of the fire 

o Follow the RFS SHT Facebook page 

o Use the ‘Fires Near Me’ app on your smartphone 

o Refer to the NSW RFS Website and look for ‘Major Fire Updates’ 

 Review your Bush Fire Survival Plan and ensure that you sit down with all members of the family and 

discuss what all will do if impacted by fire. If you do not have a Plan ask yourself ‘Why Not? And ensure you 

know what you will do if fire impacts 

 Be prepared to act quickly if the situation changes 

A further update will be posted this afternoon or sooner as required 

 

https://www.facebook.com/RFSSHT/?hc_ref=ARS1Hr_1buaY648XtR0ZYBOvygQVNIh0qFdgfbaitG_hcf3BkYP0ODGdtfN0sDwsa3E&fref=nf&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARA0uzTvQEOP4VNF95DpGdEbATg3s-vLIc6jcgItQqSlZH5ZtvLU3O5Y9aC1REVEAES2SezmgZpzuxQpktSmNj-bNl-Vus-Yev2MJOEUDZF1Epl9DBZoBe7bp6kyplzWIj9MBqxmAl9huQEAax8b6Qb0edUC5jB4fqC2N_90-d2YfO9_zfHd8j9aPKSJCyoLJDkMyTdBTGSUd4LWpzCASMt17NzZrgRa1utoI7Pu1oOLjoQd40Ik7I_vN3uABSfPRiuhFQvN30bLFgFR-0kIRcLrLSRWSSg0ImnRGqOies9_pS4aUKMOVvMKL1kGEFKVT_LNnhH80lpyh7REIw-UAw&__tn__=kC-R

